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Check the appropriate box below if the Form 8-K filing is intended to
simultaneously satisfy the filing obligation of the registrant under any of the
following provisions (see General Instruction A.2. below):

|_|   Written communications pursuant to Rule 425 under the Securities Act (17
      CFR 230.425)

|_|   Soliciting material pursuant to Rule 14a-12 under the Exchange Act (17 CFR
      240.14a-12)

|_|   Pre-commencement communications pursuant to Rule 14d-2(b) under the
      Exchange Act (17 CFR 240.14d-2(b))

|_|   Pre-commencement communications pursuant to Rule 13e-4(c) under the
      Exchange Act (17 CFR 240.13e-4(c))

Item 1.01 ENTRY INTO A MATERIAL DEFINITIVE AGREEMENT;

Item 2.01 COMPLETION OF ACQUISITION OR DISPOSITION OF ASSETS;

Item 2.03 CREATION OF A DIRECT FINANCIAL OBLIGATION OR AN OBLIGATION UNDER AN
          OFF-BALANCE SHEET ARRANGEMENT OF A REGISTRANT;
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Item 3.02 UNREGISTERED SALES OF EQUITY SECURITIES;

Item 3.03 MATERIAL MODIFICATION TO RIGHTS OF SECURITY HOLDERS;

Item 5.01 CHANGES IN CONTROL OF REGISTRANT;

Item 5.02 DEPARTURE OF DIRECTORS OR PRINCIPAL OFFICERS; ELECTION OF DIRECTORS &
          APPOINTMENT OF PRINCIPAL OFFICERS;

Item 5.06 CHANGE IN SHELL COMPANY STATUS.

Summary:

      As previously reported, Ashlin Development Corporation, a Florida
corporation ("we" or the "Company"), and our newly-formed subsidiary had entered
into a Merger Agreement (the "Merger Agreement"), dated as of November 14, 2005,
with Gales Industries Incorporated, a privately-held Delaware corporation
("Gales Industries"), which did not have any business operations other than in
connection with the transactions contemplated by the Merger Agreement. Pursuant
to the Merger Agreement, Gales Industries merged (the "Merger") on November 30,
2005 (the "Closing Date") into our wholly-owned subsidiary, Gales Industries
Merger Sub, Inc. ("Merger Sub"), which we recently incorporated in the State of
Delaware for the purpose of completing the Merger. Merger Sub was the surviving
company in the Merger. Contemporaneously with the closing of the Merger, Gales
Industries acquired all of the outstanding capital stock of Air Industries
Machining, Corp., a New York corporation ("AIM") (the "Acquisition"). (The
initial acquiror of AIM's outstanding capital stock was a newly-formed
wholly-owned subsidiary of Gales Industries, called Gales Industries Acquisition
Corp., Inc., ("Acquisition Corp."), a Delaware corporation. Acquisition Corp.
initially acquired all of the outstanding capital stock of AIM as of the Closing
Date and contemporaneously merged into AIM, with AIM being the surviving
corporation, and distributed the outstanding capital stock of AIM to Gales
Industries. The result was that AIM became the wholly-owned subsidiary of Gales
Industries as though Gales Industries itself acquired all of the outstanding
capital stock of AIM as of the Closing Date.)

      Immediately prior to the completion of the Merger, Gales Industries
received $6,793,280 in gross proceeds from the first closing of a private
placement to accredited investors of convertible preferred stock which, pursuant
to the Merger, have been exchanged for the Series A Convertible Preferred Stock,
$.001 par value per share ("Preferred Stock"), of the Company. The shares of
Preferred Stock issued in connection with such private placement as of the
Closing Date are, in the aggregate, immediately convertible into 30,878,855
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shares of our common stock, $.001 par value per share ("Common Stock"), after
giving effect to the reverse split of our Common Stock, described below. (Such
share number of 30,878,855 does not take into account the shares of Common Stock
which may be issued upon conversion of the additional shares of Preferred Stock
issuable to the investors as dividends.)

      Thus, as of the Closing Date, we acquired indirect ownership of all of the
outstanding capital stock of AIM. In return, we issued shares of Common Stock
resulting in a change in control of the Company. AIM manufactures aircraft
structural parts and assemblies principally for prime defense contractors in the
aerospace industry and, following the Merger, the business of AIM constituted
our only operations. We experienced, as of the Closing Date, a change in control
of our ownership, management and Board of Directors.
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      The aggregate purchase price paid to AIM's four shareholders for 100% of
the capital stock of AIM was as follows: (i) $3,114,296 in cash, (ii) $1,627,262
principal amount of promissory notes, and (iii) 490,060 shares of common stock.
A portion of the proceeds from the first closing of the Offering was used to pay
such purchase price. In addition, we distributed approximately $690,000 to AIM's
shareholders in satisfaction of certain loans from them to AIM and to enable
them to pay income taxes accrued while operating AIM as a Subchapter S
corporation.

      Pursuant to the terms of the Merger Agreement, we were required, prior to
the closing of the Merger, to effect a 1-for-1.249419586 reverse split of our
Common Stock (the "Reverse Split"). The Reverse Split became effective as of
November 21, 2005. The Reverse Split reduced the number of shares of Common
Stock which we had outstanding on a fully diluted basis (4,707,813, which
consisted of 4,652,813 shares and 55,000 stock options) to approximately
3,768,000. As a result of the Reverse Split, the conversion of the outstanding
shares of Gales Industries pursuant to the Merger for new shares of our Common
Stock was on a one-for-one basis. Any of our shareholders who, as a result of
the Reverse Split, held a fractional share of Common Stock received a whole
share of Common Stock in lieu of such fractional share. All share numbers set
forth in this report, unless otherwise noted, give effect to the Reverse Split
but do not take into account the whole shares issued in lieu of the fractional
shares resulting from the Reverse Split. In connection with the Reverse Split,
we amended our Articles of Incorporation to reduce our total authorized Common
Stock from 150,000,000 shares to 120,055,746 shares. After giving effect to the
Reverse Split, prior to the Merger, we had outstanding approximately 3,723,980
shares of Common Stock and had outstanding stock options exercisable into
approximately 44,020 shares of our Common Stock. Such 3,723,980 shares and
44,020 stock options continued to be outstanding after, and were not cancelled
or redeemed pursuant to, the Merger. The approximately 3,723,980 shares of our
Common Stock outstanding immediately prior to the Merger constitute
approximately 7% of our Common Stock outstanding on a fully-diluted basis
immediately after the Merger, subject to further dilution if additional Units of
Preferred Stock are sold in the Offering (defined below).

      Immediately following the Merger, we owned 100% of the outstanding capital
stock of Merger Sub, which owned all of the outstanding capital stock of AIM. On
a fully-diluted basis, we issued in connection with the Merger an aggregate of
approximately 52,600,710 shares of our Common Stock (or approximately 93.3% of
the outstanding on a fully-diluted basis), after taking into account the shares
underlying the preferred stock, placement agent warrants, stock options and
convertible notes which were previously convertible or exercisable into shares
of Gales Industries common stock but pursuant to the Merger have become
preferred stock, warrants, options and convertible notes that are convertible or
exercisable into shares of our Common Stock.
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      Contemporaneously with or immediately prior to the closing of the Merger
and the Acquisition: (i) Gales Industries completed the private placement (the
"Offering") to accredited investors of 679.328 shares (for gross proceeds of
$6,793,280) of Gales Industries' Series A Convertible Preferred Stock, par value
$.0001 per share ("Gales Preferred Stock"); (ii) we designated 1,000 shares of
our preferred stock, $.001 par value per share, to constitute a new series of
preferred stock entitled "Series A Convertible Preferred Shares" (the "Series A
Preferred Stock"), with terms, rights and preferences which are the same as
those of the Gales Preferred Stock; (iii) AIM completed the acquisition from
affiliates of AIM, for $4,190,000, of a three-building (76,000 square feet),
5.4-acre corporate campus which was being leased prior to the Closing Date by
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AIM in Bay Shore, New York (the "Real Estate Acquisition"); and (iv) AIM entered
into with PNC Bank a loan facility (the "New Loan Facility"), secured by all of
its assets and the real property acquired in the Real Estate Acquisition,
providing AIM with up to $14,000,000 in debt facilities as follows: $9,000,000
in a revolving credit facility, $3,500,000 in a term loan, and $1,500,000 in new
equipment financing.

      Upon completion of the New Loan Facility with PNC Bank, we paid to a third
party a finder's fee consisting of $125,000 and 325,000 shares of Common Stock
(which shares have a total value of $71,500 assuming a per share value of $0.22
per share). Such shares were contributed to such third party by Michael Gales
and did not require the issuance of additional shares by the Company. In
addition, upon closing of the New Loan Facility, AIM retained such third party
as a consultant for a 36-month period for a monthly fee of approximately $3,500.

      Prior to the Merger, Gales Industries had adopted a Stock Incentive Plan
providing for the issuance of up to 10,000,000 shares of its common stock and
had issued from such plan options exercisable into 4,850,000 shares of its
common stock. Pursuant to the Merger, such options became options to purchase
the same number of shares of our Common Stock. Our 1998 Stock Option Plan, under
which approximately 956,000 shares of Common Stock remain available for future
issuance, remained in effect upon completion of the Merger.

      GunnAllen Financial, Inc., a Delaware corporation, acted as Placement
Agent in the Offering ("Placement Agent") and received: (i) a sales commission
equal to 6%, and a management fee equal to 4%, of the aggregate purchase price
of the Units sold and (ii) a non-accountable expense allowance equal to 2% of
the aggregate purchase price of the Units sold. In addition, the Placement Agent
received warrants (the "Placement Agent Warrants"), exercisable during a
five-year term, to purchase the number of shares of Common Stock equal to 10% of
the number of shares of Common Stock into which the Preferred Stock sold in the
Offering may be converted. The Placement Agent Warrants have a "cashless
exercise" feature and are exercisable at the price per share equal to the per
share conversion price-equivalent with respect to the Preferred Stock.

      Additional closings of the Offering may be held until the completion of
the sale of up to an aggregate maximum of 80 Units (for gross proceeds of
$8,000,000; referred to as the "Maximum Offering"). In addition, the Maximum
Offering may be increased by up to 10 Units ($1,000,000) to cover any
over-subscriptions (the "Over-Allotment Option"). The investors in the Offering
will automatically receive, in exchange for the Gales Preferred Stock which they
subscribe for in the Offering, shares of our Series A Preferred Stock. The
proceeds of the Offering, in general, were and will be used for paying the cash
portion of the purchase price for the Acquisition, for paying expenses relating
to the Offering, Acquisition, Merger and related transactions, for the repayment
of up to $150,000 in promissory note obligations which Gales Industries incurred
in bridge financings, and for working capital for us and AIM. A portion of the
proceeds from the New Loan Facility was used to pay for the Real Estate
Acquisition. In addition, proceeds from the New Loan Facility were used to pay
off AIM's debt to its prior lender and certain of AIM's shareholders, totaling
approximately $5,800,000, and will be used for working capital for AIM's
business.
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      As of the Closing Date, we issued 10,645,817 shares of Common Stock in
connection with the Merger to pre-existing Gales Industries shareholders and to
those who became shareholders of Gales Industries as of the Closing Date,
including former shareholders of AIM. We also issued 100,000 shares to a
director of the Company in consideration for his agreement to remain on the
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Board. Upon completion of the first closing of the Offering, the Placement Agent
in the Offering received warrants to purchase shares of Gales Industries' common
stock which, pursuant to the Merger, have become warrants to purchase 3,087,885
shares of our Common Stock at the exercise price of $0.22 per share. Immediately
prior to the Merger, Gales Industries had outstanding options to purchase shares
of Gales Industries' common stock which, pursuant to the Merger, have become
options to purchase 4,850,000 shares of our Common Stock at the exercise price
of $0.22 per share. The investors in the first closing of the Offering hold
shares of our Series A Preferred Stock which, in the aggregate (not including
shares of Preferred Stock which may be issued as dividends), may be converted
into 30,878,855 shares of our Common Stock at the conversion price of $0.22 per
share. In the event the Maximum Offering is completed, the investors in the
Offering will hold shares of our Series A Preferred Stock which, in the
aggregate, may be converted into 36,364,000 shares of our Common Stock.
Immediately prior to the Merger, Gales Industries had outstanding certain bridge
notes convertible into shares of Gales Industries' common stock and certain
bridge warrants to purchase shares of Gales Industries' common stock; these
notes and warrants have, pursuant to the Merger, become notes convertible into
409,090 shares of our Common Stock at the conversion price of $0.22 per share
and warrants to purchase 1,090,909 shares of our Common Stock at the exercise
price of $0.22 per share. In connection with the Acquisition, former
shareholders of AIM received, as of the Closing Date, promissory notes
convertible into shares of Gales Industries' common stock which, pursuant to the
Merger, have become notes convertible into an aggregate of 1,663,154 shares of
our Common Stock at the conversion price of $0.40 per share.

      In connection with the Merger, Theodore T. Alfen and Steven Pomerantz
resigned as members of our Board of Directors, leaving James A. Brown as the
sole director, and Mr. Brown resigned as our Chief Executive Officer. The sole
director then appointed additional members to the Board, effective as of the
date of the Merger, so that our Board of Directors now consists of the following
members: Michael A. Gales (Chairman), Louis A. Giusto (Vice Chairman), Peter D.
Rettaliata, Dario A. Peragallo, Stephen M. Nagler, Seymour G. Siegel,
Rounsevelle W. Schaum, Ira A. Hunt, Jr. and James A. Brown. The sole director,
simultaneously with the appointment of new directors to the Board, appointed new
officers of the Company as follows: Michael A. Gales as Executive Chairman of
the Board, Louis A. Giusto as Vice Chairman, Chief Financial Officer and
Treasurer, Peter D. Rettaliata as Chief Executive Officer and President, Dario
Peragallo as Executive Vice President of Manufacturing and Stephen M. Nagler as
Secretary Mr. Siegel is expected to be the chairman of the audit committee of
the Board and Mr. Schaum is expected to be the chairman of the Compensation
Committee of the Board.

      Immediately prior to the Merger, we had no operations and had net assets
consisting only of cash and cash equivalents.

      As of August 24, 2005, our shareholders approved an amendment to our
Articles of Incorporation which increased the number of our authorized shares of
Common Stock, $.001 par value per share, from 30,000,000 to 150,000,000 shares,
and authorized 10,000,000 shares of "blank check" preferred stock, $.001 par
value per share. In connection with the Reverse Split, our total authorized
Common Stock was reduced to 120,055,746 and our total authorized preferred stock
was reduced from 10,000,000 shares to 8,003,716 shares.
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      We believe that the issuances of our Common Stock in connection with the
Merger were exempt from registration under Section 4(2) of the Securities Act of
1933, as amended (the "Securities Act").
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      Explanatory Note.

      Unless otherwise indicated or the context otherwise requires, all
references below in this Report on Form 8-K to "we," "us" and the "Company" are
to Ashlin Development Corporation, a Florida corporation, together with its
wholly-owned subsidiary, Gales Industries Merger Sub, Inc., a Delaware
corporation, and Air Industries Machining, Corp., a New York corporation, which
is a wholly-owned subsidiary of Gales Industries Merger Sub, Inc. Specific
discussions or comments relating only to Ashlin Development Corporation prior to
the Merger will reference "Ashlin", those relating only to Gales Industries
Merger Sub, Inc. will reference "Merger Sub", those relating only to Air
Industries Machining, Corp. will reference "AIM", and those relating only to
Gales Industries Incorporated prior to the Merger will reference "Gales
Industries".

      Cautionary Notice Regarding Forward Looking Statements

      We desire to take advantage of the "safe harbor" provisions of the Private
Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995. This Report on Form 8-K contains a
number of forward-looking statements that reflect management's current views and
expectations with respect to our business, strategies, products future results
and events and financial performance. All statements made in this Report other
than statements of historical fact, including statements that address operating
performance, events or developments that management expects or anticipates will
or may occur in the future, including statements related to distributor
channels, volume growth, revenues, profitability, new products, adequacy of
funds from operations, statements expressing general optimism about future
operating results and non-historical information, are forward looking
statements. In particular, the words "believe," "expect," "intend," "
anticipate," "estimate," "may," "will," variations of such words, and similar
expressions identify forward-looking statements, but are not the exclusive means
of identifying such statements and their absence does not mean that the
statement is not forward-looking. These forward-looking statements are subject
to certain risks and uncertainties, including those discussed below. Our actual
results, performance or achievements could differ materially from historical
results as well as those expressed in, anticipated or implied by these
forward-looking statements. We do not undertake any obligation to revise these
forward-looking statements to reflect any future events or circumstances.

      Readers should not place undue reliance on these forward-looking
statements, which are based on management's current expectations and projections
about future events, are not guarantees of future performance, are subject to
risks, uncertainties and assumptions (including those described below) and apply
only as of the date of this Report. Our actual results, performance or
achievements could differ materially from the results expressed in, or implied
by, these forward-looking statements. Factors that could cause or contribute to
such differences include, but are not limited to, those discussed below in "Risk
Factors" as well as those discussed elsewhere in this Report, and the risks to
be discussed in our next Annual Report on form 10-KSB and in the press releases
and other communications to shareholders issued by us from time to time which
attempt to advise interested parties of the risks and factors that may affect
our business. We undertake no obligation to publicly update or revise any
forward-looking statements, whether as a result of new information, future
events or otherwise.
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1. Description of Business.

About AIM
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      Following the Merger, the business of AIM constituted our only operations.
Founded in 1969, AIM manufactures aircraft structural parts and assemblies
principally for prime defense contractors in the aerospace industry including,
Sikorsky, Lockheed Martin, Boeing and Northrop Grumman. Approximately 85% of
AIM's revenues are derived from parts and assemblies directed toward military
applications, although direct sales to the military (U.S. and NATO) constitute
less than 10% of AIM's revenue. AIM is known as a provider of critical and
complex structures for demanding customers: AIM's parts are installed onboard
Sikorky's VH-3D, otherwise known as Marine One, the primary Presidential
helicopter and on Air Force One, Boeing's 747-2000B customized for use by the
President.

      AIM has evolved from being an individual parts manufacturer to being a
manufacturer of subassemblies (i.e. being an assembly constructor) and being an
engineering integrator. AIM currently produces over 2,400 individual parts that
are assembled by a skilled labor force into electromechanical devices, mixer
assemblies, helicopter rotorhub components, rocket launching systems for the
F-22 Raptor Advanced Stealth Fighter, arresting gears for E2C and other US Navy
Fighters, vibration absorbing assemblies for a variety of Sikorsky helicopters,
landing gear components for the F-35 Joint Strike Fighter, and many other
subassembly packages. AIM's major customers recognize its achievements in
manufacturing quality control, which include ISO 9001 and AS9100 Certifications
as well as several highly technical, customer-based proprietary quality
approvals.

      AIM is the largest supplier of flight safety components for Sikorsky.
Sales of parts and services to Sikorsky account for more than 40% of AIM's
revenue, and are subject to General Ordering Agreements which were recently
renegotiated and extended through 2010. These revised agreements included upward
price adjustments that the Company estimates will increase net earnings by more
than $600,000 in 2005, and continue to positively impact the Company's
profitability in 2006.

Government Regulation

      Environmental Regulation

      We are subject to regulations administered by the United States
Environmental Protection Agency, the Occupational Safety and Health
Administration, various state agencies and county and local authorities acting
in cooperation with federal and state authorities. Among other things, these
regulatory bodies impose restrictions to control air, soil and water pollution,
to protect against occupational exposure to chemicals, including health and
safety risks, and to require notification or reporting of the storage, use and
release of certain hazardous chemicals and substances. The extensive regulatory
framework imposes compliance burdens and risks on us. Governmental authorities
have the power to enforce compliance with these regulations and to obtain
injunctions or impose civil and criminal fines in the case of violations.

      The Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation and Liability Act
of 1980 (CERCLA) imposes strict, joint and several liability on the present and
former owners and operators of facilities that release hazardous substances into
the environment. The Resource Conservation and Recovery Act of 1976 (RCRA)
regulates the generation, transportation, treatment, storage and disposal of
hazardous waste. In New York, the handling, storage and disposal of hazardous
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substances are governed by the Environmental Conservation Law, which contains
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the New York counterparts of CERCLA and RCRA. In addition, the Occupational
Safety and Health Act, which requires employers to provide a place of employment
that is free from recognized and preventable hazards that are likely to cause
serious physical harm to employees, obligates employers to provide notice to
employees regarding the presence of hazardous chemicals and to train employees
in the use of such substances.

      Federal Aviation Administration Regulation

      We are subject to regulation by the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA)
under the provisions of the Federal Aviation Act of 1958, as amended. The FAA
prescribes standards and licensing requirements for aircraft and aircraft
components. We are subject to inspections by the FAA and may be subjected to
fines and other penalties (including orders to cease production) for
noncompliance with FAA regulations. Our failure to comply with applicable
regulations could result in the termination of or our disqualification from some
of our contracts, which could have a material adverse effect on our operations.

      Government Contract Compliance

      Our government contracts and those of many of our customers are subject to
the procurement rules and regulations of the United States government. Many of
the contract terms are dictated by these rules and regulations. During and after
the fulfillment of a government contract, we may be audited in respect of the
direct and allocated indirect costs attributed thereto. These audits may result
in adjustments to our contract costs. Additionally, we may be subject to U.S.
government inquiries and investigations because of our participation in
government procurement. Any inquiry or investigation can result in fines or
limitations on our ability to continue to bid for government contracts and
fulfill existing contracts.

      We believe that we are in substantial compliance with all federal, state
and local laws and regulations governing our operations and have obtained all
material licenses and permits required for the operation of our business.

Employees

      AIM employs approximately 144 principally union employees and maintains
what it believes are, and what historically has been, good relationships with
its union.

Future Expansion and Acquisition Strategy

      The Company intends to seek to expand its operations through internal
growth and additional strategic acquisitions. The Company will seek to attract
new customers through proactive industry marketing efforts including direct
sales programs, participation at trade shows, technical society meetings and
similar activities. Additionally, the Company will seek to capitalize on its
engineering capabilities by partnering with other lower cost manufacturers which
can benefit from the Company's expertise.

      With respect to consolidation strategy, the Company will focus on
acquiring profitable, privately held entities or divisions of larger entities
with annual sales between $15 and $50 million in the aerospace and military
fields. The Company will initially seek enterprises whose products are
complementary to AIM's current product line and which can benefit from the
Company's existing engineering talents and manufacturing capabilities. The
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Company will look for candidates whose products are components of larger mission
critical systems and which can be upgraded from simple parts to complex,
higher-margin component system subassemblies through the use of AIM's
engineering talents. The Company intends to focus on entities with reputations
for high quality standards whose management can be absorbed into the Company.
When possible, the Company will seek to combine existing operations to absorb
excess capacity and eliminate duplicative facilities. It is contemplated that
these future acquisitions will be facilitated by using either the Company's
stock, cash or debt financing, or some combination thereof.

Ashlin Bankruptcy

      On October 15, 2004, Ashlin (then known as Health & Nutrition Systems
International, Inc.) filed in the southern district of Florida a plan of
reorganization under Chapter 11 of the United States bankruptcy code. The Court
confirmed Ashlin's plan of reorganization ("Plan of Reorganization") on January
10, 2005 and the Plan of Reorganization was declared effective on January 21,
2005. Ashlin formally emerged from bankruptcy protection on April 29, 2005
without any operating business. After emerging from bankruptcy protection and
prior to the Merger, Ashlin was a "shell" company.

      As part of the Plan of Reorganization:

      1. TeeZee, Inc., a company formed by Ashlin's former Chief Executive
Officer, Christopher Tisi, purchased substantially all of the assets of Ashlin,
including the rights to the name "Health & Nutrition Systems International,
Inc." in exchange for $350,000 in cash and assumption of approximately
$1,841,000 in liabilities. Although competing bids were allowed for under the
Plan of Reorganization, no other bids for Ashlin's assets were submitted.

      2. Ashlin entered into an employment agreement with Mr. James A. Brown,
which provided for:

            o     Salary of $9,200 per month until the 30th calendar day
                  following Ashlin's discharge from bankruptcy, and thereafter
                  at a rate of $7,000 per month; and

            o     The issuance by Ashlin to Mr. Brown of 300,000 shares of
                  Common Stock.

      3. TeeZee, Inc. assumed the secured claim of Garden State Nutritionals
(GSN), a division of Vitaquest International, Inc.; GSN retained its
pre-existing lien on substantially all of the transferred assets.

      4. TeeZee, Inc. assumed the secured claim of SunTrust Bank on Ashlin's
2004 Honda Element on the effective date; SunTrust retained its pre-existing
lien on the vehicle.

      5. TeeZee, Inc. assumed most of the unsecured claims, including those of
trade and employee creditors, together with any unsecured deficiency claims of
GSN and SunTrust. The unassumed unsecured claims of Ashlin were paid, pro rata,
from a fund which did not exceed $50,000.

      6. A permanent injunction was issued barring Ashlin and the TeeZee, Inc.
from violating Window Rock Enterprises, Inc.'s trademarks for "CortiSlim" and
Ashlin agreed not to challenge Window Rock's trademark for this product.
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      7. All holders of Ashlin's common stock retained their shares.
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      After the effective date of the Plan of Reorganization, Ashlin continued
to exist as a separate incorporated entity, with James A. Brown, Steven
Pomerantz and Ted Alflen continuing to serve as directors of Ashlin, and Mr.
Brown continuing to serve as CEO and Chairman of the Board of Directors. Mr.
Brown was the sole officer of Ashlin from the effective date of the Plan of
Reorganization to the date of the Merger. As a result of the Merger, Mr. Brown's
employment agreement with Ashlin was terminated and he waived his rights under
the employment agreement.

      From its inception through the effective date of the Plan of
Reorganization, Ashlin was known as Health & Nutrition Systems International,
Inc. and developed, marketed and sold weight management, energy and sport
nutrition products to national and regional, food, drug, health, pharmacy,
mass-market accounts, and independent health and pharmacy accounts. Its product
formulations were not proprietary.

Risk Factors

      Risks of the Acquisition

      AIM's business is the Company's only operating business. There can be no
assurance that any benefits to AIM's business will be achieved from the Merger,
Acquisition, Real Estate Acquisition, New Loan Facility or Offering
(collectively, the "Closing Transactions") or that the results of operations of
AIM prior to the Acquisition will be not be adversely impacted by the Closing
Transactions. As of the Closing Date, Luis Peragallo and Jorge Peragallo
resigned from their positions with AIM. Even though Peter Rettaliata and Dario
Peragallo, two of AIM's officers, will serve as officers of the Company, there
can be no assurance that the new management of the Company will have the
necessary experience to operate the Company. The process of combining the
organizations of Gales Industries, AIM and Ashlin could interrupt the activities
of part or all of AIM's business, and could cause fundamental changes in AIM's
business, which could have an adverse effect on the Company. The past results of
operations of AIM are not necessarily indicative of the future results of
operations of the Company.

      Limited Recourse Against AIM Shareholders

      Pursuant to the stock purchase agreement relating to the Acquisition, the
obligation of the former shareholders of AIM (the "AIM Shareholders") to
indemnify the Company for breaches of their representations and warranties is,
with certain exceptions, limited to $2.5 million. Consequently, the Company will
have no recourse against the AIM Shareholders for claims in excess of such
amount.

      The inability to successfully manage the growth of our business may have a
material adverse effect on our business, results or operations and financial
condition.

      We expect to experience growth in the number of employees and the scope of
our operations as a result of internal growth and acquisitions. Such activities
could result in increased responsibilities for management.

      Our future success will be highly dependent upon our ability to manage
successfully the expansion of operations. Our ability to manage and support our
growth effectively will be substantially dependent on our ability to implement
adequate improvements to financial, inventory, management controls, reporting,
union relationships, order entry systems and other procedures, and hire
sufficient numbers of financial, accounting, administrative, and management
personnel. There can be no assurance that we will be able to identify, attract,
and retain experienced accounting and financial personnel.
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      Our future success depends on our ability to address potential market
opportunities and to manage expenses to match our ability to finance operations.
The need to control our expenses will place a significant strain on our
management and operational resources. If we are unable to control our expenses
effectively, our business, results of operations, and financial condition may be
adversely affected.

      The unsuccessful integration of a business or business segment we acquire
could have a material adverse effect on our results.

      As part of our business strategy, we expect to acquire assets and
businesses relating to or complementary to our operations. These acquisitions
will involve risks commonly encountered in acquisitions. These risks include,
among other things, exposure to unknown liabilities of the acquired companies,
additional acquisition costs and unanticipated expenses. Our quarterly and
annual operating results will fluctuate due to the costs and expenses of
acquiring and integrating new businesses. We may also experience difficulties in
assimilating the operations and personnel of acquired businesses. Our ongoing
business may be disrupted and our management's time and attention diverted from
existing operations. Our acquisition strategy will likely require additional
debt or equity financing, resulting in additional leverage or dilution of
ownership. We cannot assure you that any future acquisition will be consummated,
or that if consummated, that we will be able to integrate such acquisition
successfully.

      Any reduction in government spending on defense could materially adversely
impact our revenues, results of operations and financial condition.

      There are risks associated with programs that are subject to appropriation
by Congress, which could be potential targets for reductions in funding to pay
for other programs. Future reductions in United States Government spending on
defense or future changes in the kind of defense products required by United
States Government agencies could limit demand for our products, which would have
a materially adverse effect on our operating results and financial condition.

      In addition, potential shifts in responsibilities and functions within the
defense and intelligence communities could result in a reduction of orders for
defense products by segments of the defense industry that have historically been
our major customers. As a result, demand for our products could decline,
resulting in a decrease in revenues and materially adversely affecting our
operating results and financial condition.

      We depend on revenues from a few significant relationships, in particular
with Sikorsky Aircraft, and any loss, cancellation, reduction, or interruption
in these relationships could harm our business.

      In general, we have derived a material portion of our revenue from one or
a limited number of customers. We expect that in future periods we may enter
into contracts with customers which represent a significant concentration of our
revenues. If such contracts were terminated, our revenues and net income could
significantly decline. Our success will depend on our continued ability to
develop and manage relationships with significant customers. Sikorsky accounts
for more than 40% of our sales. Any adverse change in our relationship with such
customer could have a material adverse effect on our business. Although we are
attempting to expand our customer base, we expect that our customer
concentration will not change significantly in the near future. The markets in
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which we sell our products are dominated by a relatively small number of
customers who have contracts with United States governmental agencies, thereby
limiting the number of potential customers. We cannot be sure that we will be
able to retain our largest customers, that we will be able to attract additional
customers, or that our customers will continue to buy our products in the same
amounts as in prior years. The loss of one or more of our largest customers, any
reduction or interruption in sales to these customers, our inability to
successfully develop relationships with additional customers, or future price
concessions that we may have to make, could significantly harm our business.

      Continued competition in our markets may lead to a reduction in our
revenues and market share.

      The defense and aerospace component manufacturing market is highly
competitive and we expect that competition will continue to increase. Current
competitors have significantly greater technical, manufacturing, financial and
marketing resources than we do. We expect that more companies will enter the
defense and aerospace component manufacturing market. We may not be able to
compete successfully against either current or future competitors. Increased
competition could result in reduced revenue, lower margins, or loss of market
share, any of which could significantly harm our business.

      Our future revenues are inherently unpredictable, our operating results
are likely to fluctuate from period to period, and if we fail to meet the
expectations of securities analysts or investors, our stock price could decline
significantly.

      Our quarterly and annual operating results are likely to fluctuate
significantly in the future due to a variety of factors, some of which are
outside our control. Accordingly, we believe that period-to-period comparisons
of our results of operations are not meaningful and should not be relied upon as
indications of performance. Some of the factors that could cause quarterly or
annual operating results to fluctuate include conditions inherent in government
contracting and our business such as the timing of cost and expense recognition
for contracts, the United States Government contracting and budget cycles,
introduction of new government regulations and standards, contract closeouts,
variations in manufacturing efficiencies, our ability to obtain components and
subassemblies from contract manufacturers and suppliers, general economic
conditions, and economic conditions specific to the defense market. Because we
base our operating expenses on anticipated revenue trends and a high percentage
of our expenses are fixed in the short term, any delay in generating or
recognizing forecasted revenues could significantly harm our business.
Fluctuations in quarterly results, competition, or announcements of
extraordinary events such as acquisitions or litigation may cause earnings to
fall below the expectations of securities analysts and investors. In this event,
the trading price of our common stock could significantly decline. In addition,
there can be no assurance that an active trading market will be sustained for
our common stock. These fluctuations, as well as general economic and market
conditions, may adversely affect the future market price of our common stock, as
well as our overall operating results.

      We may lose sales if our suppliers fail to meet our needs.

      Although we procure most of our parts and components from multiple sources
or believe that these components are readily available from numerous sources,
certain components are available only from sole sources or from a limited number
or sources. While we believe that substitute components or assemblies could be
obtained, use of substitutes would require development of new suppliers or would
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require us to re-engineer our products, or both, which could delay shipment of
our products and could have a materially adverse effect on our operating results
and financial condition.

      Attracting and retaining key personnel is an essential element of our
future success.
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      Our future success depends to a significant extent upon the continued
service of our executive officers and other key management and technical
personnel and on our ability to continue to attract, retain and motivate
executive and other key employees, including those in managerial, technical,
marketing and information technology support positions. Attracting and retaining
skilled workers and qualified sales representatives is also critical to us.
Experienced management and technical, marketing and support personnel in the
defense and aerospace industries are in demand and competition for their talents
is intense. The loss of the services of one or more of our key employees or our
failure to attract, retain and motivate qualified personnel could have a
material adverse effect on our business, financial condition and results of
operations.

      Terrorist acts and acts of war may seriously harm our business, results of
operations and financial condition.

      United States and global responses to the Middle East conflict, terrorism,
perceived nuclear, biological and chemical threats and other global crises
increase uncertainties with respect to U.S. and other business and financial
markets. Several factors associated, directly or indirectly, with the Middle
East conflict, terrorism, perceived nuclear, biological and chemical threats and
other global crises and responses thereto, may adversely affect the Company.

      While some of our products may experience greater demand as a result of
increased U.S. Government defense spending, various responses could realign U.S.
Government programs and affect the composition, funding or timing of our
government programs and those of our customers. U.S. Government spending could
shift to defense programs in which we do participate. As a result of the
September 11th terrorist attacks and given the current Middle East and global
situation, U.S. defense spending is generally expected to increase over the next
several years. Increased defense spending does not necessarily correlate to
increased business, because not all the programs in which we participate or have
current capabilities may be earmarked for increased funding.

      Terrorist acts of war (wherever located around the world) may cause damage
or disruption to us, our employees, facilities, partners, suppliers,
distributors and resellers, and customers, which could significantly impact our
revenues, expenses and financial condition. The terrorist attacks that took
place in the United States on September 11, 2001 were unprecedented events that
have created many economic and political uncertainties. The potential for future
terrorist attacks, the national and international responses to terrorist
attacks, and other acts of war or hostility have created many economic and
political uncertainties, which could adversely affect our business and results
of operations in ways that cannot presently be predicted. In addition, as a
company with headquarters and significant operations located in the United
States, we may be impacted by actions against the United States.

      The Company's indebtedness may affect its operations.

      As described below under "Management's Discussion and Analysis or Plan of
Operation - Financial Liquidity and Capital Resources", AIM has incurred
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significant indebtedness under the New Loan Facility. This indebtedness far
exceeds the amount of pre-Merger debt of AIM. As a result, AIM is significantly
leveraged and has indebtedness that is substantial in relation to its
stockholders' equity. The ability of AIM to make principal and interest payments
will depend on future performance, which is subject to many factors, some of
which are outside of the Company's control. In addition, the New Loan Facility
is secured by all of the assets of AIM including the real estate acquired in the
Real Estate Acquisition. In the case of a continuing default by AIM under the
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New Loan Facility, the lender will have the right to foreclose on AIM's assets,
which would have a material adverse effect on the Company. Payment of principal
and interest on such indebtedness may limit the Company's ability to pay cash
dividends to shareholders and the documents governing the New Loan Facility will
prohibit the payment of cash dividends. The Company's leverage may also
adversely affect the ability of the Company to finance future operations and
capital needs, may limit its ability to pursue other business opportunities and
may make its results of operations more susceptible to adverse economic
conditions.

      Need for Additional Capital

      The Company may require additional capital to accomplish its business
objectives, even if the Maximum Offering is completed. There can be no assurance
that any financing will be available to the Company on favorable terms, if at
all. Further, there can be no assurance that the Company will be able to service
its existing indebtedness or any debt it may hereafter incur in connection with
the expansion of its operations. If the Company were to seek to raise additional
equity, its then existing shareholders would suffer dilution to their interests.

      Absence of Principal Shareholders Guarantees and Financial Accommodations

      Historically, AIM has obtained money and achieved other financial
accommodations through arrangements guaranteed by the AIM Shareholders. Since
they sold their shares of AIM in connection with the Acquisition, these original
AIM Shareholders will not be providing any financial assistance to us or AIM on
a going-forward basis. The Company is no longer able to rely upon the credit of
AIM's Shareholders when seeking to borrow money or obtain other financial
accommodations.

      There is only a limited public market for the Company's securities.

      There is no trading market for the Company's Preferred Stock. The trading
market for the Company's Common Stock is limited and there can be no assurance
that an active trading market will ever develop, or, if developed, that it will
be sustained.

      Potential Adverse Effect on Market Price of Securities from Future Sales
of Common Stock

      Within six months after the Closing Date, the Company is planning to
register for resale under the Securities Act approximately 46,339,955 shares of
Common Stock (in case the Maximum Offering is completed) which will either be
outstanding or be issuable upon conversion or exercise of preferred stock,
convertible notes or warrants. The Company also intends to register on Form S-8
under the Securities Act an additional 10,000,000 shares of Common Stock, which
are the shares available for issuance under the 2005 Stock Incentive Plan,
combined with the 4,850,000 shares underlying the stock options granted by Gales
Industries which have become options to purchase an equal number of shares of
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our Common Stock. Among the outstanding shares of Common Stock which do not
carry registration rights, the shares of Common Stock held by the shareholders
of Ashlin prior to the Merger will be eligible for resale pursuant to Rule 144
under the Securities Act.

      Future sales of Common Stock pursuant to a registration statement or under
Rule 144, or the perception that such sales could occur, could have an adverse
effect on the market price of the Common Stock. All of the shares of Common
Stock issuable upon conversion of the Preferred Stock have "piggyback"
registration rights. In addition, the Company expects to register under the
Securities Act all outstanding shares of Common Stock (whether issued in
connection with the Offering and the Closing Transactions or previously issued
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to shareholders of the Company), and shares of Common Stock issuable upon
conversion or exercise of warrants and convertible securities, and, upon
effectiveness of a registration statement under the Securities Act with respect
to such shares, such shares will be immediately salable. Such sales will
adversely affect the market price of the Common Stock.

      Effect of Stock Options

      The Company intends to adopt a new stock incentive plan (the "2005 Stock
Incentive Plan") to be submitted to shareholders for approval, which would allow
for the issuance of a total of 5,150,000 shares of Common Stock, either as stock
grants or options, to employees, officers, directors, advisors and consultants
of the Company. As of the Closing Date, options to purchase 4,850,000 shares of
Gales' common stock became options to purchase shares of the Company's Common
Stock. The Company has approximately an additional 956,000 shares available for
issuance under its 1998 Stock Option Plan. A total of approximately 40,020
options are outstanding under the 1998 Stock Option Plan. The committee
administering the 2005 Stock Incentive Plan will have sole authority and
discretion to grant options under such Plan with respect to the 5,150,000 shares
available for issuance under such Plan. Options granted will be exercisable
during the period specified by the committee administering the 2005 Stock
Incentive Plan except that such committee may authorize options that will become
immediately exercisable in the event of a change in control of the Company and
in the event of certain mergers and reorganizations of the Company. The
existence of such options could limit the price that certain investors might be
willing to pay in the future for shares of Common Stock and may have the effect
of delaying or preventing a change in control of the Company. The issuance of
additional shares upon the exercise of such options could also decrease the
amount of earnings and assets available for distribution to the holders of the
Common Stock and could result in the dilution of voting power of the Common
Stock.

      AIM has not been subject to Sarbanes-Oxley regulations and, therefore, may
lack the financial controls and procedures of public companies.

      AIM has not had the internal or financial control infrastructure necessary
to meet the standards of a public company, including the requirements of the
Sarbanes Oxley Act of 2002. AIM was not subject to the Sarbanes Oxley Act of
2002, and its internal and financial controls reflect its status as a non-public
company. AIM has not had the internal infrastructure necessary to complete an
attestation about its financial controls that would be required under Section
404 of the Sarbanes Oxley Act of 2002. There can be no guarantee that there are
no significant deficiencies or material weaknesses in the quality of AIM's
financial controls. Because of the Merger, the Company will be required to
comply with Sarbanes Oxley, including standards for internal and financial
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controls, in connection with AIM's operations. The cost to the Company of such
compliance could be substantial and could have a material adverse effect on the
Company's results of operations

2. Management's Discussion and Analysis or Plan of Operation.

Introduction

      Following the Merger, AIM constitutes all of our operations. The following
discussion and analysis summarizes the significant factors affecting (1) AIM's
results of operations for fiscal 2004 compared to fiscal 2003 and (2) our
combined financial liquidity and capital resources. Also discussed below are
AIM's results of operations for the nine-month period ended September 30, 2005
compared with AIM's results of operations for the nine-month period ended
September 30, 2004. This discussion and analysis should be read in conjunction
with the financial statements and notes, and pro forma financial statements,
included with this report.

                                       15

      Each of Merger Sub, Gales Industries and Ashlin has had no sales revenue
but incurred expenses for the periods discussed herein. Merger Sub was formed in
October 2005 for the purpose of entering into the Merger and has no operating
history. Gales Industries was formed in October 2004 and, since then, has had no
operations except in connection with the Closing Transactions. Ashlin emerged
from bankruptcy protection on April 29, 2005 without any business operations and
after having divested the business in which it had been engaged prior to its
bankruptcy filing. Therefore, the results of operations for Ashlin from the
periods prior to its bankruptcy filing are not taken into account in the results
of operations for the combined entity.

Results of Operations

      Year ended December 31, 2004 compared to year ended December 31, 2003

      Net Sales. Net sales were $24,818,333 in fiscal 2004, compared to net
sales of $22,334,926 in fiscal 2003. The increase in net sales in fiscal 2004
compared to fiscal 2003 was due to increased shipments and increased purchase
orders.

      Gross Profit. Gross profit was $3,182,580 in fiscal 2004 (12.8% of net
sales), compared to gross profit of $2,594,740 in fiscal 2003 (11.6% of net
sales). The increase was primarily due to an increased efficiency in
manufacturing and the implementation of cost reduction methods.

      Selling, General and Administrative Expenses. Selling, general and
administrative expenses were $1,712,202 in fiscal 2004, an increase of 7.6% from
selling, general and administrative expenses of $1,591,354 in fiscal 2003. The
increase was primarily due to adjustments in renumeration of officers' salaries,
pay increases to office personnel, increase in professional fees attributable to
legal costs in drafting a stockholders agreement among AIM's shareholders and
computer consulting costs in connection with modifications to AIM's IT network.

      Other Expenses. Other expenses were $518,180 in fiscal 2004, an increase
of 46.0% from other expenses of $354,566 in fiscal 2003. The significant
increase was due to an increase in bank debt, the refinancing of existing
equipment loans, financing new equipment acquisitions and increased interest
rates.

      The nine months ended September 30, 2005 compared to the nine months ended
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September 30, 2004

      Net Sales: Net sales were $21,851,532 in the nine months ended September
30, 2005 compared to net sales of $18,322,866 in the nine months ended September
30, 2004. The increase of $3,528,666 or 16.15% was primarily due to increased
purchase orders and shipments and retroactive price adjustments on long term
contracts. As of September 30, 2005, AIM's revenue backlog approximated $35
million.

      Gross Profit: Gross profit was $2,801,366 in the nine months ended
September 30, 2005 (12.8% of net sales), compared to gross profit of $2,206,074
in the nine months ended September 30, 2004 (12.0% of net sales). The increase
in gross profit was due to the fact that, at June 30, 2004, a physical inventory
was taken as opposed to calculating inventory on a Gross Profit Percentage. That
physical inventory yielded a Gross Profit of 12%. At September 30, 2004, the
same Gross Profit Percentage was utilized and, at December 31, 2004 a physical
inventory yielded a Gross Profit Percentage of 12.89%. Absent a physical
inventory since December 31, 2004, this Gross Profit Percentage of 12.89% was
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utilized for interim reporting purposes in 2005. The increase in gross profit as
a percentage of net sales in the nine months ended September 30, 2005 was
favorably affected by (i) renegotiated price adjustments on long term contracts
and (ii) increased efficiency in the manufacturing process. Our gross profit
margins were negatively affected in the nine months ended September 30, 2005 due
to (i) increase in factory repairs and (ii) increases in cost of labor.

      Selling, General and Administrative Expenses: Selling, general and
administrative expenses were $1,531,336 in the nine months ended September 30,
2005, an increase of 27% from selling, general and administrative expenses of
$1,205,521 in the nine months ended September 30, 2004. The increase was
primarily due to (i) an increase in professional fees and (ii) increase in fees
related to the implementation of a new computer software system.

      Other Expenses: Other expenses were $411,493 in the nine months ended
September 30, 2005 compared to $316,791 in the nine months ended September 30,
2004, which increase was attributable to (i) financing of additional equipment
acquisitions and (ii) an increase in interest rates.

Impact of Inflation

      Inflation has not had a material effect on our results of operations.

Financial Liquidity and Capital Resources

      AIM has financed its operations and investments to date principally
through revenues from operations.

      In connection with the Acquisition of AIM, we incurred notes payable
obligations in the aggregate principal amount of $1,627,262, of which $665,262
are in the form of convertible promissory notes which the Company may convert
into shares of Common Stock at $.40 per share upon effectiveness of a Securities
Act registration statement covering such shares. The remaining $962,000
principal amount note is repayable by the Company in 20 equal quarterly
installments of $48,100 principal plus interest. The holder of a convertible
bridge note in the principal amount of $22,500 has given notice that it will
convert such note into our Common Stock.

      As of the Closing Date, under the New Loan Facility, we incurred
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approximately $5,211,000 in debt under the revolving credit facility and
$3,500,000 under a term loan. AIM also has approximately $902,000 outstanding
under the equipment line of credit provided by the New Loan Facility. The
revolving credit facility requires us to pay interest monthly on the outstanding
principal amount. The term loan requires us to make 84 equal monthly payments of
$31,667 plus interest with the balance to be added to the 84th payment. We
believe that all of the applicable interest rates under the New Loan Facility
are consistent with prevailing interest rates in the lending industry.

      All of the proceeds of the term loan and approximately $700,000 of the
borrowings under the revolving credit facility were used to complete the Real
Estate Acquisition. In addition, proceeds from the New Loan Facility were used
to pay off AIM's debt to its prior lender and will be used for working capital
for AIM's business.

      As of the Closing Date, Gales Industries completed the first closing of
the Offering to accredited investors for gross proceeds of $6,793,280.
Commissions, management fees and non-accountable expense allowance which Gales
Industries paid to the placement agent amounted to an aggregate of $815,193.60.
We expect to receive at least $800,000 in additional gross proceeds from a
second closing of the Offering. The proceeds of the first closing of the
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Offering, in general, were and will be used for paying the cash portion of the
purchase price for the Acquisition of AIM, for the repayment of $150,000 in note
obligations which Gales Industries incurred in bridge financings, for payment of
certain real estate taxes and accrued rent on AIM's real property, for expenses
of the Offering, Acquisition, Merger and related transactions, for satisfaction
of certain loans from the shareholders of AIM to AIM, and for working capital
for us and AIM.

      The holders of Preferred Stock are entitled to receive payment-in-kind
dividends (payable in shares of Preferred Stock), prior to and in preference to
any declaration or payment of any dividend on the Common Stock, at the rate of
8% per annum. However, if a registration statement for the resale of the Common
Stock underlying the Preferred Stock is not filed within 45 days of the earlier
of the termination or the final closing of the Offering or declared effective
within six months of such earlier date, the dividend on the Preferred Stock will
be due in cash from the date of such default until the default is cured.

      We expect that cash flows from operations will be sufficient to pay our
obligations as they arise. In addition, we will have available any net proceeds
from a second closing of the Offering. Further, we may be able to borrow
additional funds under our revolving credit facility provided that we have
sufficient inventory, receivables and equipment and machinery. However, we may
require additional working capital to expand our business and make acquisitions.
We anticipate that increased sales revenues will help to some extent, but we may
need to secure additional financing. In the event we are not able to increase
working capital, we may not be able to expand our business or make acquisitions.

Off Balance Sheet Arrangements

      Not applicable.

Critical Accounting Policies

      Our significant accounting policies are more fully described in Note 1 to
the audited financial statements of AIM. The preparation of financial statements
in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States
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of America requires management to make estimates and assumptions that affect the
reported amounts of assets, liabilities, revenues and expenses, and the related
disclosures of contingent assets and liabilities. Actual results could differ
from those estimates under different assumptions or conditions.

Quantitative and Qualitative Disclosure about Market Risk

      Our primary exposure to market risk consists of changes in interest rates
on borrowings under the New Loan Facility. An increase in interest rates would
adversely affect our operating results and the cash flow available after debt
service to fund operations. We manage exposure to interest rates fluctuations by
optimizing the use of fixed and variable rate debt. Except with respect to the
interest rates under the New Loan Facility, we do not have debts or hold
instruments that are sensitive to changes in interest rates, foreign currency
exchange rates or commodity prices.

3. Description of Property.

      AIM's headquarters are situated on a 5.4-acre corporate campus in Bay
Shore, New York. On such campus, AIM occupies 3 buildings consisting of 76,000
square feet. Prior to the Closing Date, AIM leased such real property at an
annual rental fee of approximately $382,800 plus the cost of the annual real
estate tax on such property. The entities that owned the property prior to the
Closing Date are owned in whole or in part by affiliates of AIM. Simultaneously
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with the closing of the Acquisition and the Merger, AIM became the owner of such
property pursuant to the Real Estate Acquisition with loans from the New Loan
Facility. As a consequence of such purchase, AIM is no longer required to pay
rent for the use of such property. It is estimated that at current rates the
interest payable each year on the funds used to acquire AIM's corporate campus
will approximate the rent which was being paid under the leases prior to their
termination.

      Since the reorganization of Ashlin in January 2005, Ashlin's corporate
office has been located at 4400 North Federal Highway, Suite 210, Boca Raton,
Florida 33431. Ashlin's lease for this property expires on March 31, 2006 and
provides for a monthly rent of approximately $950. As a result of the Merger,
the Company's headquarters have been moved to AIM's corporate campus in Bay
Shore, New York.

4. Security Ownership

      The following table sets forth information known to us regarding
beneficial ownership of our Common Stock as of the Closing Date by (i) each
person known by the Company to own beneficially more than 5% of the outstanding
Common Stock, (ii) each of our directors and executive officers, (iii) any other
"Named Executive Officer" identified in the Executive Compensation section,
below, and (iv) all of our officers and directors as a group. Except as
otherwise indicated, we believe based on information provided by each of the
individuals named in the table below that such individuals have sole investment
and voting power with respect to such shares, subject to community property
laws, where applicable. The address of each executive officer and director is
c/o the Company, 1479 Clinton Avenue, Bay Shore, NY 11706. The address of James
A. Brown is c/o the Company, 4400 North Federal Highway, Suite 210, Boca Raton,
Florida 33431.

                                                                Percentage of
Name                              Number of Shares            Shares Outstanding
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----                              ----------------            ------------------
Michael A. Gales                    4,326,219 (1)                   29.4%
Louis A. Giusto                     3,644,538 (2)                   24.8%
Peter Rettaliata                    1,100,000 (3)                    7.1%
Dario Peragallo                     1,100,000 (4)                    7.1%
Seymour G. Siegel                     100,000                         *
Rounsevelle W. Schaum                 100,000                         *
Ira A. Hunt, Jr.                      100,000                         *
Stephen Nagler                        145,455 (5)                    1.0%
James A. Brown                        676,268                        4.7%
Luis Peragallo                        253,214                        1.7%
Jorge Peragallo                          0                            *
ACS Holdings, LLC                     876,749                        6.1%

All Directors and
     Officers as a group, 9 persons (1)(2)(3)(4)(5)                 66.6%

----------
* Less than 1%
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(1) Of the options to purchase 1,250,000 shares of Common Stock granted to Mr.
Gales pursuant to his employment agreement, includes options vesting as of the
Closing Date exercisable into 250,000 shares of Common Stock.

(2) Of the options to purchase 1,200,000 shares of Common Stock granted to Mr.
Giusto pursuant to his employment agreement, includes options vesting as of the
Closing Date exercisable into 240,000 shares of Common Stock.

(3) Of the options to purchase 1,200,000 shares of Common Stock granted to Mr.
Rettaliata as of the Closing Date pursuant to his employment agreement, includes
options vesting as of the Closing Date exercisable into 150,000 shares of Common
Stock. Includes the 831,577 shares of Common Stock issuable upon conversion of
the $332,631 principal amount convertible note issued to Mr. Rettaliata in
connection with the Acquisition.

(4) Of the options to purchase 1,200,000 shares of Common Stock granted to Mr.
Dario Peragallo as of the Closing Date pursuant to his employment agreement,
includes options vesting as of the Closing Date exercisable into 150,000 shares
of Common Stock Includes the 831,577 shares of Common Stock issuable upon
conversion of the $332,631 principal amount convertible note issued to Dario
Peragallo in connection with the Acquisition. Does not include 253,214 shares of
Common Stock issued to Luis Peragallo pursuant to the terms of the Acquisition.
Luis Peragallo is the father of Dario Peragallo.

(5) Includes 45,455 shares of Common Stock issuable upon exercise of warrants
held by Mr. Nagler. Does not include 150,000 shares of Common Stock held by
Eaton & Van Winkle LLP, a firm of which Mr. Nagler is a partner.

5. Directors, Executive Officers, Promoters and Control Persons.

      The following table sets forth information with respect to the directors
and executive officers of the Company as of the completion of the Merger.

  Name of Individual          Age                          Position with the Company
---------------------         ---           ------------------------------------------------------
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   Michael A. Gales            60                       Executive Chairman of the Board
   Louis A. Giusto             63            Vice Chairman, Chief Financial Officer and Treasurer
   Peter Rettaliata            55           Director, Chief Executive Officer and President of AIM
   Dario Peragallo             41            Director and Executive Vice President, Manufacturing
  Stephen M. Nagler            67                           Director and Secretary
  Seymour G. Siegel            62                                  Director
Rounsevelle W. Schaum          72                                  Director
   Ira A. Hunt, Jr.            80                                  Director
    James A. Brown             53                                  Director

The business experience of each director and executive officer of the Company is
set forth below.

      Mr. Gales has thirty-two years experience in Corporate Finance, Mergers &
Acquisitions and corporate management of both publicly and privately held middle
market companies. Since 1992, Mr. Gales has been Chairman and President of Gales
& Company, a Wall Street M&A Advisory and Principal firm. From March 2003 to
present, Mr. Gales has concentrated his efforts on the formation of Gales
Industries, the Acquisition, and the development of Gales Industries' business
strategy, including the future expansion of the business of AIM. From September
2001 to March 2003, Mr. Gales concentrated on the operation of Gales & Company.
From 1997 to 2001, Mr. Gales served as the Managing Director of Corporate
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Finance and Executive Vice President of Corporate Finance for Janssen-Meyers
Associates, LP and Andrew, Alexander, Wise & Company, Inc., respectively. Prior
to 1997, Mr. Gales served in senior management and executive roles principally
focused in heavy industries, including tenure as Principal, Co-Founder and
President of American United Corporation, an international maritime engineering
and technical systems group, and as President and Chief Operating Officer of
Aquaglobal, Inc., a manufacturer and marketer of desalination systems serving
customers such as Exxon, Shell, Mobil, Gulf and the U.S. Navy. Mr. Gales was the
founding Chairman and CEO of AquaSciences International, Inc., a publicly traded
organization engaged in the design and manufacture of water purification
systems, and the founding Chairman of lntersearch Group, Inc., a publicly traded
international HR consulting firm. In addition Mr. Gales has served as a Director
of ProtoSource Corporation, a publicly traded internet service provider. Mr.
Gales attended Oklahoma University and has been a member of various professional
associations including the Royal Institute of Marine Engineers (London), Society
of Naval Architects & Marine Engineers, Society of Piping Engineers & Designers,
The Investment Company Institute and the President's Association of the American
Management Association.

      Louis A. Giusto has over 30 years of financial control experience with
foreign and domestic banks, non-bank financial service entities and consumer
product companies. Since 2003 in addition to his activities on behalf of Gales
Industries, Mr. Giusto has been acting as an independent consultant to a number
of private businesses. From 2000 to 2003, Mr. Giusto was an Account Manager for
a public accounting firm and the SVP Finance and Operations of Credit2B.com a
web-based internet company bringing to market advanced credit decisioning
platforms and sophisticated small business lending, insurance, securitization
and factoring products. Before joining C2B, Mr. Giusto served for fourteen years
in various positions with Fleet Bank and, prior to its acquisition by Fleet
Bank, NatWest PLC, London. During his tenure at NatWest, Mr. Giusto served as
Senior Financial Officer and Treasurer of NatWest Commercial Services, Inc. (a
billion dollar wholly owned subsidiary of NatWest PLC, London) and a Credit
Administrator (Risk Manager) with Fleet Bank. Mr. Giusto serves as a director of
Long Island Consultation Center, a not-for-profit psychiatric care facility in
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Long Island, New York. Mr. Giusto graduated from New York University with a BS
in Economics and Accounting and from Long Island University (with Distinction)
with an MBA in Finance.

      Mr. Rettaliata is the President of AIM and has served in such capacity
since 1994. Prior to his involvement at AIM, Mr. Rettaliata was employed by
Grumman Aerospace Corporation for twenty-two years. Professionally, Mr.
Rettaliata is the Chairman of "ADAPT", an organization of regional aerospace
companies, a past member of the Board of Governors of the Aerospace Industries
Association, and a member of the Executive Committee of the AIA Supplier
Council. Recently, Mr. Rettaliata testified to the President's Commission on
aerospace in Washington, D.C. He is a graduate of Niagara University where he
received a B.A. in History and the Harvard Business School where he completed
the PMD Program. Upon completion of the Acquisition, Mr. Rettaliata began
serving as corporate Chief Executive Officer and President of AIM, reporting to
the Executive Chairman of the Company. It is expected that he will be nominated
to the Executive and Management Committees of the Board.

      Mr. Dario Peragallo is the Executive Vice President of AIM. Mr. Peragallo
has been associated with AIM for over 25 years. He was elevated in 2000 to
Director of Manufacturing. In addition, he has helped develop and maintain AIM's
current business systems. Mr. Peragallo has been the company "Lean Advocate"
since the inception of the program at AIM to decrease its inventory and increase
productivity. He has led AIM on its "Lean" course of evolution and has
participated in seventeen "Lean" events. Mr. Peragallo became Executive Vice
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President with overall responsibility for engineering, manufacturing and
customer-critical technical matters (including "Lean" and "Supply Chain"
activities) in 2003. He has been an active member of Diversity Business since
2000, which is an organization specializing in the promotion of small and
minority owned businesses. He is a graduate of SUNY Farmingdale where he
received a B.A. in Manufacturing Engineering. Mr. Peragallo will oversee all
engineering and production matters relating to AIM.

      Mr. Nagler is currently a member of Eaton & Van Winkle LLP, a law firm in
New York City which he joined as a Partner in October 2004. Prior to joining
Eaton & Van Winkle, Mr. Nagler was affiliated with Phillips Nizer LLP as Counsel
since 1995. Mr. Nagler chairs TriState Ventures LLC, an angel investor group in
the New York area. Mr. Nagler is a graduate of the City College of New York and
NYU School of Law. The firm of Eaton & Van Winkle LLP served as counsel to Gales
Industries and will be serving as counsel to the Company.

      Mr. Siegel has been a principal in the Siegel Rich Division of Rothstein,
Kass & Company, P.C. since April 2000. Rothstein, Kass is a national firm of
accountants and consultants with approximately 520 members and offices in 6
cities. He specializes in providing strategic advice to business owners
including mergers acquisitions strategies; succession planning; capital
introductions and long range planning. In 1974, Mr. Siegel founded, and from
1974 to 1990, was managing partner of Siegel Rich and Co, P.C., CPAs. Siegel
Rich merged into M.R.Weiser & Co., LLC, a large regional firm where he had been
a senior partner. M.R. Weiser became a division of Rothstein, Kass in April
2000. Mr. Siegel has been a director, trustee and officer of numerous
businesses, philanthropic and civic organizations. He serves as a director and
audit committee chairman of Hauppauge Digital Inc., as well as Emerging Vision
Incorporated, and has served in a similar capacity at Oak Hall Capital Fund,
Prime Motor Inns Limited Partnership, Noise Cancellation Technologies and
Barpoint.com. It is expected that Mr. Siegel will serve as Chairman of the
Company's Audit Committee.
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      Since 1993, Mr. Schaum has served as Chairman of Newport Capital Partners,
a private investment banking and financial advisory firm specializing in
providing assistance to emerging growth companies in private placements,
corporate governance and negotiation of mergers and acquisitions. Mr. Schaum
also serves as a director and Chairman of the Audit Committee of the Quigley
Corporation (NASDAQ: "QGLY"); as Chairman of Mosaic Nutraceuticals, Inc. (OTC:
"MCNJ.PK"); and as a director of Camelot Entertainment Group, Inc (OTC:BB
"CMEG"); Intelligent Security Networks, Inc. (OTC: "ISNT.PK") and Turboworx,
Inc., a private firm specializing in high speed computation technologies. Mr.
Schaum was a founder, director and treasurer of Streaming Media Corporation, and
has also served as Chairman and CEO of BusinessNet Holdings Corporation; as a
crisis manager for Heller Financial Corporation; as Chairman of the California
Small Business Development Corporation, a private venture capital syndicate; and
was the founder and Managing Director of the Center of Management Sciences, a
consulting firm serving the aerospace industry. He has been a consultant on
project management procedures to the Departments of the Army, Navy and Air
Force, and numerous defense contractors, including General Dynamics,
MacDonald-Douglas, Raytheon, Hughes Aircraft and the Logistics Management
Institute. Mr. Schaum is a graduate of Phillips Andover Academy and holds a
Bachelor of Science degree in Mechanical Engineering from Stanford University
and an MBA degree from the Harvard Business School. He was also a member of the
faculty and Defense Research Staff of the Massachusetts Institute of Technology,
where he participated in the development of the computer programs for the
Ballistic Missile Early Warning System.
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      General Hunt graduated from the United States Military Academy in 1945 and
subsequently served thirty-three years in various command and staff positions in
the U.S. Army, retiring from active military service as a Major General in 1978.
His last military assignment was as Director of the Office of Battlefield
Systems Integration. Subsequently, General Hunt was president of Pacific
Architects and Engineers in Los Angeles and Vice President of Frank E. Basil,
Inc. in Washington, D.C. Since 1990, General Hunt has been a director of SafeNet
Inc. (Nasdaq: SFNT), an information security technology company. He is a Freeman
Scholar of the American Society of Civil Engineers and has a M.S. in Civil
Engineering from the Massachusetts Institute of Technology, a M.B.A. from the
University of Detroit; a Doctor of the University Degree from the University of
Grenoble, France and a Doctor of Business Administration Degree from the George
Washington University.

      James A. Brown has been Ashlin's Chief Executive Officer and Secretary
since September 2004 and Chairman of the Board since May 2003. Ashlin filed for
bankruptcy protection while Mr. Brown was its Chairman and CEO. Mr. Brown served
as the Chief Operating Officer of Private Investor Reserves Corp., a financial
services firm, from May 2000 through 2004. Mr. Brown co-founded A.S.
Partners.com, Inc., an internet application service provider, and served as its
Chief Executive Officer from December 1998 to April 2000.

6. Executive Compensation.

      The compensation information in the below table relates to Ashlin (after
its bankruptcy filing) and to AIM. Ashlin emerged from bankruptcy protection on
April 29, 2005 as a different entity from the entity that existed prior to the
bankruptcy filing, without any business operations and after having divested the
business in which it had been engaged prior to its bankruptcy filing. Therefore,
unless otherwise noted, the compensation information relating to Ashlin from the
periods prior to its bankruptcy filing are not reflected below but may be
obtained from the filings made by Ashlin (formerly known as Health & Nutrition
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Systems International, Inc.) under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as
amended, available at the website maintained by the Securities and Exchange
Commission.

      The following table shows for fiscal years ended December 31, 2004 and
2003, respectively, certain compensation awarded or paid to, or earned by, the
following persons (collectively, the "Named Executive Officers").

o     Michael Gales, the Company's Executive Chairman;

o     Peter Rettaliata, the Company's Chief Executive Officer;

o     Dario Peragallo, the Company's Executive Vice President;

o     Luis Peragallo, a former officer of AIM who is not employed by the
      Company;

o     Jorge Peragallo, a former officer of AIM who is not employed by the
      Company; and

o     James A. Brown, the chief executive officer of Ashlin from September 26,
      2004 to the Closing Date.

      Luis Peragallo is the father of Jorge Peragallo and Dario Peragallo. Other
than the Named Executive Officers, none of our executive officers earned more
than $100,000 in salary and bonus for the 2004 or 2003 fiscal years. Unless
otherwise indicated, we did not grant stock options or restricted stock to them
during the periods indicated.
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                           Summary Compensation Table

                                                                                                                    Long Term
                                                            Annual Compensation                                    Compensation

                                                      Fiscal                                  Other Annual       Securities Under
Name and Principal Position                            Year     Salary($)       Bonus($)     Compensation($)    Options Granted(#)

Michael Gales,                                         2004     $     --        $    --       $       --                 --
Executive Chairman of the Company
                                                       2003           --             --               --                 --

Peter Rettaliata,                                      2004      217,724             --               --                 --
Chief Executive Officer of the Company
                                                       2003      219,182             --               --                 --

Dario Peragallo,                                       2004      197,211             --               --                 --
Executive Vice President of the Company
                                                       2003      151,666             --               --                 --

Luis Peragallo,                                        2004      322,536             --               --                 --
Former officer of AIM
                                                       2003      255,375             --               --                 --

Jorge Peragallo,                                       2004      219,449             --               --                 --
Former officer of AIM
                                                       2003      230,301             --               --                 --
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James A. Brown (1),                                    2004       27,817             --               --                 --
Former Chief Executive Officer of Ashlin
                                                       2003           --             --               --                 --

----------
(1)   Prior to becoming Ashlin's chief executive officer, Mr. Brown received
      approximately $59,000 in consulting fees in 2004 in consideration for his
      services to Ashlin. As of August 13, 2003, Mr. Brown received 80,038
      shares of Common Stock, valued at $10,000.

                                       24

Incentive Plans

      Prior to January 28, 2005, the effective date of Ashlin's Plan of
Reorganization, Ashlin had outstanding stock options under its 1998 Stock Option
Plan. As of January 28, 2005, all of Ashlin's outstanding options were
terminated pursuant to the Plan of Reorganization except options to purchase
40,018 shares of Common Stock held by Steven Pomerantz and options to purchase
4,002 shares of Common Stock held by Ted Alflen, both of whom served on the
Board of Directors of Ashlin following its emergence from bankruptcy proceedings
until the completion of the Merger.

                        Option Grants in Last Fiscal Year

      In 2004, we did not grant to any of the Named Executive Officers options
to purchase shares of Common Stock.

                 Aggregated Option Exercises in Last Fiscal Year
                        and Fiscal Year-End Option Values

      During 2004, none of the Named Executive Officers exercised any options to
purchase shares of Common Stock and, as of December 31, 2004, none of the Named
Executive Officers held any options to purchase shares of Common Stock.

Employment Agreements

      The employment agreement of Michael A. Gales became effective as of the
Closing Date and will terminate five years thereafter, but will be extendable
for successive three one-year periods unless he or the Company decides not to
extend the agreement. Pursuant to his employment agreement, Mr. Gales will
receive a base salary at an annual rate of $250,000, which will increase a
minimum of 5% per year if operating profits of the Company have increased by at
least 5% over the preceding 12-month period. Mr. Gales will be entitled to an
annual bonus to be determined by the Company's Board of Directors. If he is
dismissed without cause, Mr. Gales would be entitled to receive salary and
benefits for the period which is the greater of the remaining term of his
employment agreement or one year. In addition, the Company granted to Mr. Gales,
upon the execution of his employment agreement, options to purchase 1,250,000
shares of Common Stock, exercisable over a ten-year period commencing on the
date of grant. The first one-fifth of such options vested as of the Closing Date
and the balance will vest in equal one-fifth increments (250,000 shares) on the
first through fourth anniversaries of September 15, 2005. The exercise price of
the options which vested as of the Closing Date is twenty-two cents ($0.22) per
share. The exercise price of the remaining options will be equal to the average
trading price of the Common Stock for a thirty-day period preceding the
respective vesting date, but will in no event be less than twenty-two cents per
share. Mr. Gales' employment agreement also contains restrictive covenants
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prohibiting Mr. Gales (i) from directly or indirectly competing with the
Company, (ii) from soliciting any customer of the Company or AIM for any
competitive purposes and (iii) from employing or retaining any employee of the
Company or AIM or soliciting any such employee to become affiliated with any
entity other than the Company or AIM during the twelve-month period commencing
upon the termination of his agreement (the "Employee Restrictive Covenants").
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      The employment agreement of Louis A. Giusto became effective as of the
Closing Date, and will terminate five years thereafter, but will be extendable
for successive three one-year periods unless he or the Company decides not to
extend the agreement. Pursuant to his employment agreement, Mr. Giusto will
receive a base salary at an annual rate of $230,000 and such bonus compensation
as the Board of Directors may determine. The terms of Mr. Giusto's employment
agreement relating to annual increases in base salary and severance upon
termination are the same as those provided for in Mr. Gales' employment
agreement, the terms of which are set forth above. In addition, the Company
granted to Mr. Giusto, upon the execution of his employment agreement, options
to purchase 1,200,000 shares of Common Stock, exercisable over a ten-year period
commencing on the date of grant. The vesting schedule and exercise price
relating to Mr. Giusto's options are the same as those relating to Mr. Gales'
options set forth above. Mr. Giusto's employment agreement also contains the
Employee Restrictive Covenants.

      The employment agreement of Peter Rettaliata became effective as of the
Closing Date, and will terminate five years thereafter, but will be extendable
for successive three one-year periods unless he or the Company decides not to
extend the agreement. Pursuant to his employment agreement, Mr. Rettaliata will
receive a base salary at an annual rate of $230,000 and such bonus compensation
as the Board of Directors may determine. The terms of Mr. Rettaliata's
employment agreement relating to annual increases in base salary and severance
upon termination are the same as those provided for in Mr. Gales' employment
agreement, the terms of which are set forth above. In addition, the Company
granted to Mr. Rettaliata, upon the execution of his employment agreement,
options to purchase 1,200,000 shares of Common Stock, exercisable over a
ten-year period commencing on the date of grant. The first one-eighth of such
options vested as of the Closing Date and the balance will vest in equal
one-eighth increments (150,000 shares) on the first through seventh
anniversaries of September 15, 2005. The exercise price of the shares which
vested as of the Closing Date is twenty-two cents ($0.22) per share. The
exercise price of the remaining options will be equal to the average trading
price of the Common Stock for a thirty-day period preceding the respective
vesting date, but will in no event be less than twenty-two cents per share. Mr.
Rettaliata's employment agreement also contains the Employee Restrictive
Covenants.

      The employment agreement of Dario Peragallo became effective as of the
Closing Date, and will terminate five years thereafter, but will be extendable
for successive three one-year periods unless he or the Company decides not to
extend the agreement. Pursuant to his employment agreement, Mr. Peragallo will
receive a base salary at an annual rate of $230,000 and such bonus compensation
as the Board of Directors may determine. The terms of Mr. Peragallo's employment
agreement relating to annual increases in base salary and severance upon
termination are the same as those provided for in Mr. Gales' employment
agreement, the terms of which are set forth above. In addition, the Company
granted to Mr. Peragallo, upon the execution of his employment agreement,
options to purchase 1,200,000 shares of Common Stock, exercisable over a
ten-year period commencing on the date of grant. The vesting schedule and
exercise price relating to Mr. Peragallo's options are the same as those
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relating to Mr. Rettaliata's options set forth above. Mr. Peragallo's employment
agreement also contains the Employee Restrictive Covenants.

      The Company has agreed with the Placement Agent that the employment
agreements of the above-mentioned individuals will not be changed or amended
without the prior consent of the Placement Agent during the two year period
following the completion of the Offering and no further stock options will be
granted to such individuals during such time period without the prior consent of
the Placement Agent.
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      Pursuant to its Plan of Reorganization, Ashlin had entered into an
employment agreement with James A. Brown, its chairman and chief executive
officer. As a result of the Merger, such employment agreement was terminated and
Mr. Brown waived all of his rights under such employment agreement.

Director Compensation

      As a result of the Merger, the Company intends to adopt a new director
compensation policy. The Company intends to provide compensation to each
non-employee director of the Company as follows: $10,000 per year and $1,250 per
Board meeting, and an additional 100,000 shares of Common Stock to each
non-employee director for his agreement to serve on the Board. The Company
intends to reimburse each director for expenses related to attending Board
meetings. The Company intends to pay an additional $3,000 per year to each
independent director serving as the chairman of the audit committee or the
compensation committee of the Board.

7. Certain Relationships and Related Transactions.

      Transactions Relating to Ashlin:

      In connection with its Plan of Reorganization, in January 2005, Ashlin
entered into an employment agreement with James A. Brown, Ashlin's Chief
Executive Officer, and disposed of substantially all of its assets to an entity
controlled by another former Chief Executive Officer of Ashlin. See "Description
of Business - Ashlin Bankruptcy", above.

      Prior to becoming Ashlin's Chief Executive Officer, James A. Brown
received approximately $59,000 in consulting fees in 2004 in consideration for
his services to Ashlin. As of August 13, 2003, Mr. Brown received 80,003 shares
of Common Stock, valued at $10,000.

      For more detailed information about Ashlin's related party transactions,
reference is made to the section titled "Certain Relationships and Related
Transactions" in Ashlin's Revised Definitive Proxy Statement on Schedule 14A,
filed with the Commission on July 20, 2005.

      Transactions Relating to Gales Industries:

      In August 2005, Mr. Stephen Nagler, one of the Company's directors, loaned
$10,000 to Gales Industries. Acquaintances of Mr. Nagler loaned an additional
$35,000 to Gales Industries in the same financing (the "$45,000 Financing"). In
connection with the $45,000 Financing, Gales Industries issued to such investors
12% convertible bridge notes (the "$45,000 Bridge Notes") in the aggregate
principal amount of $45,000. The $45,000 Bridge Notes were convertible into an
aggregate of 204,545 shares of Common Stock, at the conversion price of $0.22
per share, but were repaid with a portion of the proceeds of the Offering. In
connection with the $45,000 Bridge Notes, the Company also issued to the
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investors warrants ("$45,000 Bridge Warrants") to purchase the number of shares
of Common Stock equal to the number of shares into which such $45,000 Bridge
Notes can be converted, exercisable at $0.22 per share. The $45,000 Bridge
Warrants allow for cashless exercise and have weighted-average anti-dilution
protection with respect to the exercise price.
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      Stephen Nagler is a partner of the law firm of Eaton & Van Winkle LLP,
which is counsel to Gales Industries and has been counsel to the Company since
the Closing Date. In October 2004, Gales Industries issued shares of its common
stock to Eaton & Van Winkle LLP and to Mr. Nagler in amounts such that, upon
cancellation of such shares in connection with the Merger, Eaton & Van Winkle
was issued 150,000 shares of Common Stock and Mr. Nagler, in connection with his
agreement to serve on the Company's Board, was issued 100,000 shares of Common
Stock.

      Transactions Relating to AIM:

      Prior to the Merger, AIM leased manufacturing and office space from KPK
Realty Corp. which, since October, 1974, has been owned 49% by Louis Peragallo,
an officer, a director and the largest shareholder of AIM prior to the Merger.
The annual rent for such lease was approximately $300,000 plus annual real
estate taxes on the leased property. Between 1989 and 1990, AIM advanced
$208,233 to KPK Realty Corp. In partial repayment of such advances from AIM,
rent in the amount of $22,992 in 2003, $127,737 in 2004 and $11,496 in 2005 was
offset by KPK Realty Corp. from the amounts due under such lease. In addition,
from 1990 to 2005, AIM was a guarantor of the mortgage (with a balance of
approximately $677,000 as of September 30, 2005) on such leased property. This
guaranty was terminated in connection with the Real Estate Acquisition.

      Prior to the Merger, AIM leased manufacturing space at an annual rental of
approximately $82,800, plus annual real estate taxes on such property, from DPPR
Realty Corp. which, since January, 2003 has been 100% owned by Peter Rettaliata
and Dario Peragallo. Prior to the Merger, Messrs. Rettaliata and D. Peragallo
owned an aggregate of 36.84% of AIM's outstanding capital stock. Messrs.
Rettaliata and D. Peragallo were officers of AIM prior to the Merger and are
officers and directors of the Company. From February 2003 to November 30, 2005,
AIM was also a guarantor of the mortgage (with a balance of approximately
$567,000 as of September 30, 2005) on such leased property. This guaranty was
terminated in connection with the Real Estate Acquisition.

      In December, 2002, Peter Rettaliata and Dario Peragallo purchased from AIM
for $257,058 an option to purchase DPPR Realty Corp. Subsequently, Mr.
Rettaliata and D. Peragallo purchased DPPR Realty Corp. and each now owns 50% of
DPPR Realty Corp.

      In June, 1995, an individual who held 49% of the outstanding capital stock
of AIM sold such interest to Jorge Peragallo and Peter Rettaliata for cash and a
$625,000 principal amount promissory note from each of Mr. J. Peragallo and Mr.
Rettaliata ($1,250,000 in the aggregate). AIM guaranteed the repayment of these
promissory notes, which aggregated $1,250,000 in principal amount. These
promissory notes were repaid in full in June 2005.

      Peter Retttaliata, who was an officer of AIM prior to the Closing Date,
advanced $5,000 to AIM during 2003 and $42,678 to AIM during 2004. Dario
Peragallo, who was an officer of AIM prior to the Closing Date, advanced $5,000
to AIM during 2003 and $39,334 to AIM during 2004. Luis Peragallo, who was an
officer of AIM prior to the Closing Date, advanced $5,000 to AIM during 2003 and
$18,179 to AIM during 2004. Jorge Peragallo, who was an officer of AIM prior to
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the Closing Date, advanced $5,000 to AIM during 2003 and $38,344 to AIM during
2004. As of September 30, 2005, AIM had received an aggregate of $363,323 in
loans from its officers and was obligated to repay such amount to its officers.
Such amount was repaid in connection with the Acquisition. In October, 2005, AIM
agreed to pay an aggregate of $225,000 to its officers to enable them to pay
income taxes accrued while operating AIM as a Subchapter S corporation. Such
amount was paid in connection with the Acquisition.
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      Transactions Relating to the Acquisition and Other Related Transactions:

      On the Closing Date, Gales Industries consummated the acquisition (the
"Acquisition") from Messrs. Luis Peragallo, Jorge Peragallo, Peter Rettaliata
and Dario Peragallo (the "AIM Shareholders"), of all of the outstanding capital
stock of AIM. Gales Industries had entered into a Stock Purchase Agreement with
AIM and the AIM Shareholders ("Acquisition Agreement") as of July 25, 2005. The
aggregate purchase price paid to the AIM Shareholders consisted of (i)
$3,114,296 in cash, (ii) $1,627,262 principal amount of promissory notes,
payable over five years, of which $962,000 were in the form of a secured
subordinated promissory note payable to Mr. Luis Peragallo and $665,262 were in
the form of unsecured convertible promissory notes ($332,631 payable to Mr.
Peter Rettaliata and $332,631 payable to Mr. Dario Peragallo), convertible into
shares of Common Stock at a price of $0.40 per share, and (iii) 490,060 shares
of newly issued Common Stock. The 490,060 shares of Common Stock issued to the
AIM Shareholders were allocated as follows: 253,214 shares to Luis Peragallo,
118,423 shares to Peter Rettaliata and 118,423 shares to Dario Peragallo. The
unsecured convertible promissory notes issued to Messrs. Rettaliata and D.
Peragallo will automatically be converted into Common Stock if the shares into
which such notes may be converted are registered under the Securities Act and
such registration has become effective. In addition to paying the cash portion
of the purchase price for the Acquisition, Gales Industries distributed
approximately $690,000 to the AIM Shareholders in satisfaction of certain loans
from them and to enable them to pay income taxes accrued while operating AIM as
a Subchapter S corporation.

      The Acquisition Agreement provided that, upon completion of the
Acquisition, Gales Industries would pay up to $300,000 of legal and accounting
expenses incurred by the AIM Shareholders in connection with the Acquisition
Agreement. AIM paid $300,000 for such expenses in connection with the closing of
the Acquisition.

      As of the Closing Date, the Company entered into employment agreements
with Messrs. Gales, Giusto, Rettaliata and D. Peragallo and issued stock options
to them. See "Executive Compensation - Employment Agreements", above.

      As of the Closing Date, Acquisition Corp. completed the purchased from
entities which are owned, in part, by affiliates of AIM (KPK Realty Corp. and
DPPR Realty Corp.), for the aggregate purchase price $4,190,000, of the
properties, described above, which were being leased by AIM prior to the Closing
Date from such entities. The purchase price paid to KPK Realty Corp. was
$2,690,000 and the purchase price paid to DPPR Realty Corp. was $1,500,000.
Acquisition Corp. contemporaneously merged into AIM, with AIM being the
surviving entity, so that AIM became the owner of such properties.

8. Description of Securities.

      As of August 24, 2005, our shareholders approved an amendment to our
Articles of Incorporation which increased the number of our authorized shares of
Common Stock, $.001 par value per share, from 30,000,000 to 150,000,000 shares,
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and authorized 10,000,000 shares of "blank check" preferred stock, $.001 par
value per share. In connection with the Reverse Split, our total authorized
Common Stock was reduced to 120,055,746 shares and our total authorized
preferred stock was reduced to 8,003,716 shares.
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Common Stock

      The Company has a total of 120,055,746 shares of Common Stock, $.001 par
value authorized, of which approximately 14,469,797 shares were outstanding as
of the Closing Date.

      The holders of Common Stock are entitled to receive dividends when and as
declared by the Board out of funds legally available therefore. Upon dissolution
of the Company, the holders of Common Stock are entitled to share, pro rata, in
the Company's net assets after payment of or provision for all debts and
liabilities of the Company, and after provision for any class of Preferred Stock
or other senior security which may be issued by the Company. Each share of
Common Stock is entitled to participate on a pro rata basis with each other
share of such stock in dividends and other distributions declared on shares of
Common Stock.

      The holders of Common Stock are entitled to one vote per share on all
matters submitted to a vote of the stockholders and may not cumulate their votes
for the election of directors. The holders of Common Stock do not have
preemptive rights to subscribe for additional shares of any class that may be
issued by the Company, and no share of Common Stock is entitled in any manner to
any preference over any other share of such stock.

Preferred Stock

      The Company has authorized a total of 8,003,716 shares of "blank check"
preferred stock, $.001 par value, of which 1,000 shares have been designated
Series A Convertible Preferred Stock ("Preferred Stock").

      In accordance with the Company's Articles of Incorporation, the Board of
Directors may, by resolution, issue additional preferred stock in one or more
series at such time or times and for such consideration as the Board of
Directors may determine. The Board of Directors is expressly authorized to
provide for such designations, preferences, voting power (or no voting power),
relative, participating, optional or other special rights and privileges as it
determines.

      The Company has the power to issue additional preferred stock, or
different classes or series of preferred stock ranking senior to or on parity
with the Preferred Stock as to dividend rights or rights upon liquidation,
winding up, or dissolution, only with the approval or consent of at least a
majority of the then-outstanding shares of Preferred Stock.

      The Company may issue additional preferred stock to effect a business
combination, to raise capital or for other reasons. In addition, additional
preferred stock could be utilized as a method of discouraging, delaying or
preventing a change in control of the Company.

The Series A Convertible Preferred Stock

      The holders of Preferred Stock are entitled to receive payment-in-kind
dividends (payable in shares of Preferred Stock), prior to and in preference to
any declaration or payment of any dividend on the Common Stock, at the rate of
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8% per annum. Dividends are cumulative and accrue if not paid. No dividends will
accrue on shares of Preferred Stock which are issued as a dividend. If a
registration statement for the resale by investors in the Offering of the Common
Stock underlying the Preferred Stock is not filed within 45 days of the earlier
of the termination or the final closing of the Offering or declared effective
within six months of such earlier date, the dividend on the Preferred Stock will
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be paid in cash from the date of such default until the default is cured. Such
dividends will be paid until the Preferred Stock is converted into shares of
Common Stock. Fractional shares of Preferred Stock may be issued as a dividend
on the Preferred Stock. Each share of Preferred Stock will have a stated value
of $10,000 and such stated value will be the basis for calculating dividends on
the Preferred Stock. For example, one share of Preferred Stock will accrue a
dividend of .08 share of Preferred Stock per year or .02 share of Preferred
Stock per quarter and, if dividends are due in cash, will accrue a dividend of
$800 per year.

      Subject to adjustment, each share of Preferred Stock is convertible at the
option of the holder at any time into 45,455 shares of Common Stock, at the
conversion price of $0.22 per share. The Preferred Stock will be automatically
converted into Common Stock, at the then applicable conversion rate, at such
time as the shares of Common Stock underlying the Preferred Stock have been
registered for resale under the Securities Act and the registration statement
with respect to such shares has been declared effective. Any fractional share of
Common Stock issuable upon conversion of any holder's Preferred Stock will be
rounded up to a whole share of Common Stock.

      Without the approval of the holders of at least a majority of the
outstanding Preferred Stock voting together as a single class on an
as-if-converted to Common Stock basis, the Company will not take any action to
(i) alter, change or amend preferences, privileges or rights of the Preferred
Stock, (ii) redeem shares of Preferred Stock or Common Stock, (iii) pay or
declare any dividends (other than dividends on the Preferred Stock) or make any
other distributions on the Company's capital stock, or (iv) authorize, create
and/or issue capital stock with rights or privileges that are or superior to the
Preferred Stock.

      The Preferred Stock has anti-dilution protection on a weighted-average
basis in the event of future issuances of Common Stock (or securities
convertible into Common Stock) at a price (or conversion price) below the price
at which the Preferred Stock may be converted into Common Stock, which is $0.22
per share. No such anti-dilution adjustment will be made in the case of the
issuance of (i) any shares or other securities in connection with any employee,
management or director stock option or incentive plans; (ii) any shares or other
securities in connection with any acquisition or merger transactions entered
into by the Company or its subsidiaries; (iii) any shares or other securities to
the Placement Agent; (iv) any shares of Common Stock issuable upon conversion of
the Preferred Stock; and (v) any shares or other securities outstanding as of
the Closing Date or to be outstanding upon conversion or exercise of such
securities.

      The holders of the Preferred Stock do not have any voting rights on
matters with respect to which the holders of the Common Stock may vote until six
months after the earlier of the termination or the final closing of the
Offering, except that the holders of Preferred Stock may vote as a class with
respect to the protective provisions relating to the Preferred Stock, set forth
in the second preceding paragraph. After such six-month period, the holders of
the Preferred Stock will have voting rights as though their shares of Preferred
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Stock were converted into Common Stock. In addition, the holders of Preferred
Stock will vote on an as-if-converted basis if the Company defaults in its
obligation to timely file a registration statement with respect to the Common
Stock into which the Preferred Stock is convertible and such default is
continuing.

      The Company intends to promptly register for sale under the Securities Act
all shares of Common Stock issuable upon conversion of the Preferred Stock and
all shares of Preferred Stock which may be issued as dividends. In addition, the
holders of Preferred Stock will have two "piggyback" registration rights with
respect to the shares of Common Stock underlying the Preferred Stock, subject to
standard underwriter cutbacks. The holder of the Preferred Stock may transfer to
a transferee of Preferred Stock the registration rights with respect to the
Preferred Stock. The registration rights of any holder of Preferred Stock will
terminate at the earlier of (i) two years from the earlier of the termination or

                                       31

the final closing of the Offering, or (ii) the date as of which all shares of
Common Stock underlying such holder's Preferred Stock can be sold in any
three-month period without volume restriction in compliance with Rule 144 under
the Securities Act. If a registration statement is not filed within 45 days of
the earlier of the termination or the final closing of the Offering or declared
effective within six months of such earlier date, the dividend on the Preferred
Stock is required to be paid in cash from the date of such default until the
default is cured.

      In the event of any liquidation or winding up of the Company, the holders
of Preferred Stock will be entitled to receive, in preference to the holders of
Common Stock, an amount equal to two times the stated value of the Preferred
Stock, plus any dividends thereon ("Liquidation Payment"). Thereafter, the
remaining assets of the Company will be distributed ratably to the holders of
Common Stock. If the assets of the Company are insufficient to permit the full
payment of the Liquidation Payment, then the assets will be distributed pro rata
among the holders of the Preferred Stock.

9. Market Price of and Dividends on the Registrant's Common Equity and other
Shareholder Matters.

      The Common Stock of the Company is quoted on the OTC Bulletin Board under
the trading symbol "ASHN" ("ASHD" prior to the Reverse Split). Prior to the
effectiveness of our Plan of Reorganization, our symbol was "HNNS". The prices
set forth below reflect the quarterly high and low bid information for shares of
our Common Stock during the last two fiscal years. These quotations reflect
inter-dealer prices, without retail markup, markdown or commission, and may not
represent actual transactions. There were no trades of our securities on the
OTCBB prior to October 4, 2000.

2005 Quarter Ended                             High                         Low

September 30, 2005                            $0.15                        $0.07
   June 30, 2005                               0.10                         0.06
  March 31, 2005                               0.18                         0.05

2004 Quarter Ended                             High                         Low

 December 31, 2004                            $0.07                        $0.01
September 30, 2004                             0.25                         0.06
   June 30, 2004                               0.75                         0.18
  March 31, 2004                               0.68                         0.13
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2003 Quarter Ended                             High                         Low

 December 31, 2003                            $0.53                        $0.11
September 30, 2003                             0.60                         0.07
   June 30, 2003                               0.10                         0.04
  March 31, 2003                               0.05                         0.04

      As of November 29, 2005, there were approximately 78 holders of record of
our Common Stock.
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      Our Common Stock is covered by an SEC rule that imposes additional sales
practice requirements on broker-dealers who sell such securities to persons
other than established customers and accredited investors, which are generally
institutions with assets in excess of $5,000,000, or individuals with net worth
in excess of $1,000,000 or annual income exceeding $200,000 or $300,000 jointly
with their spouse. For transactions covered by the rule, the broker-dealer must
make a special suitability determination for the purchaser and transaction prior
to the sale. Consequently, the rule may affect the ability of broker-dealers to
sell our securities, and also may affect the ability of purchasers of our stock
to sell their shares in the secondary market. It may also cause fewer
broker-dealers to be willing to make a market in our common stock, and it may
affect the level of news coverage we receive.

      Prior to June 29, 2000, we were not a reporting company and were not
required to file quarterly, annual, and other reports with the SEC.

      We have not declared or paid any cash dividends on our Common Stock since
our inception, and our Board of Directors currently intends to retain all
earnings for use in the business for the foreseeable future. Any future payment
of dividends will depend upon our results of operations, financial condition,
cash requirements, and other factors deemed relevant by our Board of Directors.
Prior to the Merger, AIM was a Subchapter S corporation and made distributions
to its shareholders to enable them to pay income taxes on their allocable
portion of the Company's income.

      Approximately 41,954,893 shares of Common Stock upon completion of the
initial closing of the Offering, and approximately 48,487,123 shares of Common
Stock in case the Maximum Offering is completed, are subject to issuance upon
exercise or conversion of outstanding options or warrants to purchase, or
securities convertible into, shares of Common Stock.

      The following table provides information as of December 31, 2004 about our
Common Stock that would have been issued upon the exercise of options under our
1998 Stock Option Plan for employees, officers, directors, and independent
contractors. These obligations expired, unexercised, when the holders failed to
exercise their options.

                                                                                                          (c)
                                                                              (b)                 Number of securities
                                                                       Weighted-average         remaining available for
                                                  (a)                   future issuance          future issuance under
                                        Number of securities to      under exercise price         equity compensation
                                        be issued upon exercise         of outstanding              plans (excluding
                                        of outstanding options,        options, warrants        securities reflected in
           Plan Category                  warrants and rights             and rights                  column (a))
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---------------------------------       -----------------------      --------------------       -----------------------

    Equity compensation plans
 approved by security holders (1)               485,395                     $.54                        515,007
---------------------------------       -----------------------      --------------------       -----------------------
  Equity compensation plans not
 approved by security holders (2)
---------------------------------       -----------------------      --------------------       -----------------------
             Total (1)                          485,395                     $.54                        515,007
=================================       =======================      ====================       =======================
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(1) All of the foregoing options, other than options exercisable for a total of
44,020 shares of our Common Stock which are vested in favor of Messrs. Alflen
and Pomerantz, terminated on January 28, 2005, the effective date of our Plan of
Reorganization. Therefore, as of January 28, 2005, approximately 956,000 shares
of Common Stock were remaining available for future issuance under our 1998
Stock Option Plan.

(2) Our 1998 Stock Option Plan has been approved by our shareholders. In
connection with the Merger, we adopted our 2005 Stock Incentive Plan, which has
not yet been approved by our shareholders, and issued stock options to our new
executive officers. See "Executive Compensation- Employment Agreements".

      Registration Rights

      Within six months after the Closing Date, the Company is planning to
register for resale under the Securities Act approximately 46,339,955 shares of
Common Stock (in case the Maximum Offering is completed) which will either be
outstanding or be issuable upon conversion or exercise of preferred stock,
convertible notes or warrants. The Company also intends to register on Form S-8
under the Securities Act an additional 10,000,000 shares of Common Stock, which
are the shares available for issuance under the 2005 Stock Incentive Plan,
combined with the 4,850,000 shares underlying the stock options granted by Gales
Industries which have become options to purchase an equal number of shares of
our Common Stock. Among the outstanding shares of Common Stock which do not
carry registration rights, the shares of Common Stock held by the shareholders
of Ashlin prior to the Merger will be eligible for resale pursuant to Rule 144
under the Securities Act.

10. Legal Proceedings.

      A legal action seeking $5,000,000 has been brought against AIM by an
independent contractor for personal injury allegedly caused by a fall in AIM's
premises. AIM has insurance coverage in the amount of $4,000,000. At a
settlement mediation, the plaintiff made a demand of $2,000,000. The Company
believes that any liability accruing to AIM in this case will not exceed the
insurance coverage maintained by AIM for personal injury.

      Ashlin was involved in litigation with J.C. Herbert Bryant, III, a former
officer, director and shareholders of Ashlin, and KMS-Thin Tab 100, Inc., which
was settled in September 2002. As part of the settlement, we entered into a
distribution agreement with Mr. Bryant, beginning on September 26, 2002 and
ending on September 25, 2007, permitting Mr. Bryant to purchase certain products
from us and to exclusively distribute those products in Florida from Orlando
south. In October 2003, we terminated the distribution agreement with KMS based
on KMS's breach of material terms of the agreement. On December 1, 2003, we
filed suit against KMS-Thin Tab 100, Inc. in the Palm Beach County Circuit Court
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(Case No. 2003CA012757XXCDAN) for breach of contract, trademark infringement and
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for a declaration of rights that the distribution agreement is terminated and of
no further force and effect. KMS answered the complaint and filed its own
counterclaim for fraud in the inducement, trademark infringement, dilution and
fraudulent misrepresentation; the fraud-based counterclaims were dismissed with
prejudice by the Court on summary judgment. KMS subsequently amended its
counterclaim to allege a breach of contract under the distribution agreement. In
January 2005, the State Court in Florida ruled that neither party should
prevail, and rejected a request for attorney's fees by KMS-Thin Tab 100 Inc.,
thus adjudicating the matter. KMS-Thin Tab 100 Inc. subsequently filed a notice
of appeal.

      Subsequently, on July 29, 2005, the 4th District Court of Appeals granted
the Company's motion to dismiss the appeal by KMS-Thin Tab 100 Inc. The Company
is not aware of any other outstanding litigation.

11. Changes in and Disagreements With Accountants.

      Not Applicable.

12. Recent Sales of Unregistered Securities.

      Shares Issued By Gales Industries and In Connection With the Acquisition:

      As of October 28, 2004, immediately after its incorporation, Gales
Industries issued 4,401,219 shares of its common stock to its founder and
Executive Chairman and 3,404,538 shares of its common stock to its founder and
Vice Chairman for nominal consideration. As of the same date, Gales Industries
issued 100,000 shares of its common stock to each of the Company's non-employee
directors in consideration for service on the Board through 2006. As of the same
date, Gales Industries issued 150,000 shares of its common stock to a law firm
and 100,000 shares of its common stock to another law firm in consideration for
legal services. As of the same date, in consideration for services, Gales
Industried issued in the name of a consultant 250,000 shares of its common
stock, of which 75,000 shares were deemed to be delivered to the consultant as
of the Closing Date. 175,000 of such 250,000 shares of common stock were issued
in consideration of past consulting services to Gales Industries and the 75,000
additional shares of common stock were issued in partial consideration of M&A
and related services to be provided to the Company during the one-year period
following the completion of the Offering.

      Gales Industries entered into an Investment Banking/Advisory Agreement
("Atlas Agreement"), dated as of January 11, 2005, with Atlas Capital Services,
LLC ("Atlas"). The Atlas Agreement provided that Atlas would receive newly
issued shares equal to 4% of a publicly-held company introduced by Atlas to
Gales Industries, provided that Gales Industries enters into a reverse merger
transaction with such company. Immediately prior to the closing of the Merger,
Gales Industries issued to various designees of Atlas an aggregate of 1,477,230
shares of its common stock in satisfaction of such obligation to Atlas.

      In connection with the Acquisition of AIM, Gales Industries issued
$332,631 principal amount convertible note to each of Mr. Rettaliata and D.
Peragallo. Each such convertible note is convertible into shares of Common Stock
at the conversion price of $0.40 per share. Also, in connection with the
Acquisition of AIM, Gales Industries issued shares of its common stock which,
pursuant to the Merger, have become 253,214 shares of Common Stock in the name
of Luis Peragallo, 118,423 shares of Common Stock in the name of Peter
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Rettaliata and 118,423 shares of Common Stock to Dario Peragallo. See "Certain
Relationships and Related Transactions - Transactions Relating to the
Acquisition and Other Related Transactions."
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      In February 2005, Gales Industries, in consideration for an investment of
$22,500, issued to the investor a convertible promissory note in the principal
amount of $22,500 convertible at the price of $0.11 per share into shares of
Common Stock. The holder of this note has given us notice to convert such note
into shares of Common Stock. For no additional consideration, Gales Industries
issued a warrant to the investor t
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